

• PO Box 77000 • Nelson Mandela Metropolitan University

• Port Elizabeth • 6031 • South Africa • www.nmmu.ac.za

Faculty of Law 15 November 2016

## **Dear Students**

We trust that you are working hard towards the completion of the academic year and that your preparation for examinations is now in full swing. The following additional supporting arrangements are now in place:

- Online assistance: Undergraduate students who require online assistance are welcome to visit the Nelson Mandela Bay Stadium (NMB Stadium) and to meet with Mrs. Dawn Prinsloo and Ms. Deidre Gerber, who are available to assist between 8:30am and 2:00pm from Mondays to Fridays. There are also computer facilities available for Law Student access at the stadium (the "Level 5 Computer Lab"), for students unable to obtain access at other NMMU computer laboratories. The attached documentation should be carefully considered before students visit the NMB Stadium for this purpose.
- 2. Students experiencing any <u>difficulties</u> in accessing the NMB Stadium and the computers located there are requested to contact the following helpline number: 0784981197.
- 3. <u>Books</u>: Library services are in the process of transferring law books to the North Campus library and these books will be available for your use from Wednesday 16 November. A limited number of prescribed textbooks may also be available for perusal at NMB Stadium in the coming days.
- 4. Further information regarding law examination venues and starting times will follow in due course. Please note that the university has now communicated in relation to the January 2017 examination dates, as well as the dates for supplementary examinations in February 2017. That communication should be read in light of the Faculty's earlier correspondence in relation to examination arrangements.

Yours faithfully

The Faculty of Law NMMU